| lLUtiIity Regulator

Compliance and Network Cperations

Raymond Skillen
SONI Limited
Castlereagh House
12 Manse Road
Belfast

BT6 9RT

16 November 2016 Our Ref CNO/E/TH/106

Dear Raymond
Grid Code Modification Proposal: Power Park Proposal (MPID 269)

| refer to your correspondence to the Utility Regulator of 14/11/2016, seeking an update on the
approval of a Grid Code modification MPID 262, as recommended at Grid Code Review Panel
Meeting on 26™ May 2016 (with on-going presentations and representation since then).

We note the updated redline version of the PPM Modification for our approval on the 18" Oct
2016 and the impact that the impact of the PPM modification on the other active modifications
(Outturn Availability, Dynamic Modelling and potentially the Metering Code modification).

Having reviewed the modification proposal and the supporting documentation the Utility
Regulator is satisfied that SONI has recommended this modification for approval in
accordance with the relevant provisions set out in the Grid Code.

The Utility Regulator hereby approves this modification in the form presented and this
modification shall be deemed effective from the date of this approval letter and incorporated
into the next version of the Northern Ireland Grid Code.

Yours sincerely

vy

Tanya Hedley
Director of Compliance and Network Operations

Cc  Jody O'Boyle — Manager, Compliance and Network Operations
Paul Bell - Manager, Wholesale Operations
Regulation @soni.ltd.uk
Karen.Creighton @soni.ltd.uk
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